February 24, 2005


A Regular Meeting of the Zoning Board of Appeals was held on Thursday, February 24, 2005 at the Mendon Town Hall, 16 West Main Street, Honeoye Falls, NY, 14472 at 7:30 p.m.

PRESENT: 
Kevin Wright-Chair




Don Irvine




Don Thorp 




Bruce Peckham




Phil Mattaro

ABSENT:
Liz Sciortino

ATTORNEY:
Doug Jones

OTHERS:
2 others 

Minutes were taken by Julie Gianforti.

Mr. Wright called the meeting to order at 7:35 p.m.

ANDOLINO AREA VARIANCE PUBLIC HEARING

Charles Andolino, 14 Mill Road, Mendon, NY came before the Board for an area variance at said property, bearing tax account no. 216.07-1-11, which is located in a CB zone, which has a pre-existing non-conforming setback.  Applicant wishes to enlarge the structure, which requires an area variance because the non-conformity is due solely to the location of the structure as per Chapter 200-36.

Mr. Wright opened the public hearing at 7:36 p.m.

Mr. Wright stated that he is waving the reading of the public notice, which is in the file, as well as the signed affidavit of the posting of the sign.

Mr. Andolino stated that he bought the house ten years ago.  Mr. Andolino reviewed the history of the home.  Mr. Andolino stated that he has 3 kids and will now need another bedroom so that they can each have their own bedroom.  Mr. Andolino stated that this house needs to be expanded in someway to allow him to move the kitchen downstairs so that he can add a bedroom.  Mr. Andolino reviewed his proposal. Mr. Andolino stated that the height doesn’t change.  Mr. Andolino stated that he may have white vinyl siding instead of white aluminum.  Mr. Andolino stated that there is currently a wood deck that was for the upstairs that will be removed. Mr. Andolino stated that the deck is 16’ x 14’.  Mr. Andolino stated that the whole project is to take the stairway out and extend the peak of the house out 17 ft.  Mr. Andolino stated that Mr. Voorhees thought he would need a variance if the addition was over 15ft.

Mr. Irvine asked Mr. Andolino what the allowable set back is.  Mr. Andolino stated that he was told it is 20 ft. Mr. Andolino stated that this is zoned Community Business.

Mr. Wright stated that this property backs up to the Lehigh Valley Trail.  Mr. Wright asked Mr. Jones if this is a Type I Action under SEQR.  Mr. Jones reviewed the code.  The Board discussed previous similar applications.  Mr. Jones stated that this is a Type II Action under SEQR.

Mr. Thorp asked Mr. Andolino if the proposed setback is different than the existing setback.  Mr. Andolino stated that it would be different from the setback for the home but the barn is within 1 ½ ft. of the county property.  Mr. Andolino explained the history of the property and the railroad tracks.  Mr. Thorp stated that the proposed setback is a little bit less than the existing setback.  Mr. Wright stated that the house structure would be about 1ft. further encroaching on the back property line than the existing stairwell.  Mr. Thorp stated that the proposed set back is a little bit less than the existing setback.  Mr. Wright stated yes.  

Mr. Irvine asked if the existing deck goes beyond the current stairwell.  Mr. Andolino stated no.  Mr. Irvine asked if anything goes back to the point where he wants the addition to go.  Mr. Andolino stated no.  A discussion followed regarding the deck.

Mr. Wright stated that this is already a non-conforming situation and Mr. Andolino is asking for another 1ft. 

Mr. Irvine asked Mr. Andolino if he is requesting a variance for the patio.  Mr. Irvine stated that the Board is looking at two variances.  Mr. Andolino stated that the width includes the patio. 

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Andolino to clarify what he would be doing for the siding.  Mr. Andolino stated that he is going to explore the cost of aluminum vs. vinyl.  Mr. Andolino stated that he doesn’t want this to look like it’s an addition.  Mr. Andolino stated that if the aluminum siding is three times more expensive and he could get a white vinyl to match then he would get white vinyl.  A discussion followed regarding siding and the exterior of the existing structure.

Mr. Wright asked the Board for further comments.  There were none.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Andolino if the benefit that he needs to achieve can be achieved by any other means feasible.  Mr. Andolino stated no.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Andolino if this variance were granted would it create any undesirable changes to the neighborhood character or to the near by property.  Mr. Andolino stated no.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Andolino if this is a substantial request.  Mr. Andolino stated no.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Andolino whether his request, in his view, will have adverse physical or environmental effects.  Mr. Andolino stated no.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Andolino if, in his view, if this alleged difficulty is self-created. Mr. Andolino n stated yes.  

Mr. Wright asked the Board if they had any further comments.  There were none.

Mr. Wright asked the audience for comments.  There were none.

 MOTION

Mr. Peckham moved, seconded by Mr. Thorp, to close the Public Hearing at 8:00 p.m.

APPROVED

Mr. Wright-aye, Mr. Irvine –aye, Mr. Thorp-aye, Mr. Mattaro –aye, Mr. Peckham-aye

HARVEY-SHARP AREA VARIANCE PUBLIC HEARING

Lee Harvey and Melissa Sharp, 851 Cheese Factory Road, Honeoye Falls, came before the Board for an area variance at said address, bearing tax account no. 223.01-1-27.1, which is located in an RA-1 zone, to create a property line which will result in the existing pond being approximately 25 feet from the easterly property line, instead of the 100 feet required by code.

Mr. Wright opened the public hearing at 8:02 p.m.

Mr. Harter gave Mr. Wright the affidavit of the posting of the sign for the record.

Mr. Wright stated that he is waving the reading of the public notice, which is in the file.

Mr. Wright asked the Board if they have seen the property.  The Board members saw the property from the road.  Mr. Wright stated that they may want to continue the public hearing in case the Board does want to look at this distance.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Harter to explain what is being proposed.  Mr. Harter stated that the Sharp’s wish to subdivide their parcel and create a 10-acre flag lot for their daughter and son in-law to construct a house on.  Mr. Harter stated that Mr. Voorhees told him that he would need a variance because the property line has to be 100 ft. away from the edge of the pond.  Mr. Harter stated that the setback for the pond will be 25ft. on the easterly side.  Mr. Harter stated that he has looked at other alternatives but that would cause them to disturb more land and it wouldn’t fit in the site.  Mr. Harter showed on the map where he would need the variance.  

Mr. Jones asked Mr. Harter when the pond was constructed.  Mr. Harter stated that it was put in some time ago and the owners did put it in.  Mr. Wright asked if the Sharps own this property.  Mr. Harter stated yes.

Mr. Irvine asked if the flag pole is 50 ft. wide.  Mr. Harter stated yes. Mr. Irvine asked for clarification of the property lines.  Mr. Irvine stated right now the pond is only 75 ft. off of the existing property line. Mr. Harter stated that is correct.  Mr. Harter stated that the pond is preexisting no-conforming.  Mr. Irvine asked if the owners installed the pond.  Mr. Harter stated yes.  A discussion followed regarding the pond requirements.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Harter if this application has been in front of the Planning Board. Mr. Harter stated yes.  Mr. Wright asked Mr. Harter what the status is of this project with the Planning Board.  Mr. Harter stated that he received preliminary approval with the Planning Board last night.  Mr. Harter reviewed the outstanding issues with the Planning Board. Mr. Wright asked Ms. Gianforti if this application received preliminary approval last night by the Planning Board.  Ms. Gianforti stated yes.  Mr. Wright stated that the reason he was asking this question is because although this is a family project there has been resistance from the Planning Board to flag lots.  A discussion followed regarding flag lots.

Mr. Wright stated that if the property line was moved a variance would not be needed.  Mr. Harter stated that they have looked at other options and the Sharps don’t want to move the property line or move the road because of the disturbance to the land.  Mr. Harter stated that he thinks this is the most practical design.  Mr. Harter stated that it didn’t make sense for them to fill in the pond so as to bring the edge of the pond further to the west. 

Mr. Harter stated that to avoid a second area variance request, they would redraw the northern lot line at the pond.

Mr. Irvine stated that he would like to know if this pond was constructed legally before he can vote. Mr. Wright asked Mr. Jones if there would be a record of the permit.  Mr. Jones stated usually there is a requirement for obtaining a building permit for a construction of the pond.  Mr. Jones stated that the 100ft. setback issue has been on the books for quite a while and it is one of the things that they will be looking at in reviewing the ordinance.  Mr. Irvine stated that he would want to know if there was a 100ft. setback requirement for the pond when it was constructed and if the applicant ignored it because now they are looking for relief.  Mr. Irvine stated that the variance would not be as great if the pond was constructed 100 ft. from the property line. A discussion followed regarding the setback requirements and how long the set back requirements have been in place.  Mr. Jones stated that the issue is with this variance and there has been no violation sited.  Mr. Jones stated that it has been 25 years, it’s a private right-of-way and interfamilial transfer but it is up to the Board to decide.  Mr. Thorp stated that the Board is not a policing body.  Mr. Thorp stated that the Board’s only consideration at this point is whether or not they give the applicant a variance for 25ft. A discussion followed regarding set back requirements for ponds and safety issues and possible 3rd party concerns if the land is sold.  Mr. Jones stated that the Board could look at the property to see if there are any safety issues being that close to the roadway.  A discussion followed regarding previous variance requests that were similar to what is being proposed.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Harter if the benefit that he needs to achieve can be achieved by any other means feasible.  Mr. Harter stated no.  

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Harter if this variance were granted would it create any undesirable changes to the neighborhood character or to the near by property.  Mr. Harter stated no.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Harter if this is a substantial request.  Mr. Harter stated no.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Harter whether his request, in his view, will have adverse physical or environmental effects.  Mr. Harter stated no.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Harter if, in his view, if this alleged difficulty is self-created.  Mr. Harter stated yes.  

Mr. Wright asked the Board if they had any further comments.  There were none.

Mr. Wright asked the audience for comments.  There were none.

 MOTION

Mr. Irvine moved, seconded by Mr. Mattaro, to close the Public Hearing at 8:24 p.m.

APPROVED

Mr. Wright-aye, Mr. Irvine –aye, Mr. Thorp-aye, Mr. Mattaro –aye, Mr. Peckham-aye

MINUTES

Mr. Irvine, seconded by Mr. Peckham, to approve the minutes, as written, of the January 27, 2005 meeting.

ADOPTED

Mr. Wright-aye, Mr. Irvine –aye, Mr. Thorp-aye, Mr. Mattaro-aye, Mr. Peckham-aye

DISCUSSION

The Board discussed the Andolino Area Variance.  Mr. Irvine stated that he would write the Andolino Area Variance Determination.

The Board discussed the Harvey-Sharp Area Variance.  The board discussed previous pond setback area variances, safety issues and the setback requirements for ponds. Mr. Thorp stated that he would write the Harvey-Sharp Determination

MOTION

 Mr. Thorp moved, seconded by Mr. Wright, to adjourn the meeting at 8:50 pm

APPROVED

Mr. Wright-aye, Mr. Irvine –aye, Mr. Thorp-aye, Mr. Mattaro-aye, Mr. Peckham-aye


Minutes were taken by Julie Gianforti.

4

